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Greetings and welcome to the New Year! 

 

The new year brings a new set of challenges and opportunities. The loss of Don 

Holmes is certainly one of those challenges.  Don was a constant presence in the 

NHS for over thirty years as a life member.  He was so much more than just a 

member, serving as a past president, trustee and treasurer.  He embodied the spirit 

and mission of this organization throughout everything he did.  Our organization 

and the community have lost a great member. 

 

I am pleased to begin my term as president the same year as the Town of 

Newstead’s Bicentennial. Treasurer Pat Pearce is a member of the Town’s 

Bicentennial Committee and she assures us it is going to be quite a celebration.   

The town has several events planned to commemorate this important anniversary.  

 

KSM Director Pat Rodrigues and volunteers are busy packing up the successful 

“Christmas Memories..” and “Akron Through the Years” exhibits.  We are all 

excited to launch the newest exhibit “Newstead – 200 Years” when the museum 

opens in April. 

 

The programming at the Octagon House ended 2022 with a triumphant celebration.  

The Candlelight Christmas program was a rousing success.  Director Kate Stapleton 

Parzych did a remarkable job planning the evening.  Kate and the volunteers are 

busy getting the house to open in April.  You will notice quite a bit of activity as 

they continue to spruce this up:  patching holes, painting and maintaining our gem.  

Kate has several activities planned in the upcoming months including a spring tea 

party.  Stay tuned for more information. 

 

Jannette Potera’s team has worked tirelessly at the KSM to organize and inventory 

our collection.  They have made significant progress and continue to preserve and 

protect the collection for future generations.  We hope to have the Maple Lawn 

Cemetery restoration project completed this year.  If you have not been down to see 

the stellar work that Brian Daddis has done preserving these monuments, plan on 

making a trip this spring.  2023 is shaping up to be an exciting year for NHS and I 

am excited to be in service as your president for it. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Adam Burg 
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                  IN MEMORIAM 

        DONALD HOLMES 

                        1942--2023 

 

       

      FORMER TOWN SUPERVISOR 

PRESIDENT OF NEWSTEAD HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

TREASURER OF THE NEWSTEAD HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

TRUSTEE 

TOWN OF NEWSTEAD HISTORIAN 

NEWSTEAD FIRE COMPANY TREASURER 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE PRESIDENT 

NURSERY OWNER 

GREAT FRIEND TO ALL 

PILLAR IN THE COMMUNITY 
 

 

NEWSTEAD BICENTENNIAL 

JUNE 30 – JULY 9, 2023 

Celebrate the 200th year in the Newstead/Akron Community 

The Bicentennial Committee has worked hard to provide an interesting week of fun activities for all.  A 

formal schedule will be produced soon but here is a listing of tentative activities. 

• Birthday cake and kick-off   March 27 

• Community Band to open and close festivities 

• Opening of time capsule 

• Native American activities 

• Family fun day 

• Garden walk 

• Scavenger hunt 

• Tractor/engine show 

• Fourth of July parade 

• Buffalo philharmonic orchestra   July 5, 2023 

• Fireworks 

• Concert night 
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Anyone interested in helping 

with the celebration, should 

contact Dawn Izydorczak, 

Town Clerk, at the Town 

Hall.  Look for upcoming 

information at 

www.erie.gov/newstead or 

Facebook page at Town of 

Newstead. 

http://www.erie.gov/newstead


 

 

BICENTENNIAL BOOK PRE-ORDERS FOR OUT-OF-TOWN MEMBERS 

The Newstead Bicentennial Book will be available soon.  Many hours have been dedicated to the 2023 
edition of Newstead’s history by committee members Donald Holmes, John Potera, Beverly Summe, 
Patricia Rodrigues and Patricia Pearce. The pages have gone to the printer and will be available at end of 
March or beginning of April.   
 

NHS members will be able to purchase the book locally at different venues that will be advertised.  Out 
of town members may request a copy by mail.  Checks should be made out to:  Newstead Bicentennial 
Committee for $25 plus shipping $4.50  (total of $29.50) and send to Town of Newstead Bicentennial 
Committee, 5 Clarence Center Road, Akron, New York 14001 attention: Dawn Izydorczak. 
Anyone visiting the celebration during the Fourth of July week can purchase one at that time also. 
 

PIECES TOO SHORT TO SAVE               Patricia Rodrigues, Director  

                   Knight-Sutton Museum 
Although winter may be a quiet time for some, it never seems to be quiet at KSM. We have been taking 
down both the “Christmas Memories…” and “Akron Through the Years” exhibits and inventorying the 
artifacts as we go.  Marybeth Whiting and I are planning and researching the new exhibit. 
 

“NEWSTEAD—200 YEARS” will be our salute to all things Newsteady!  In case you have not heard it’s 
2023 and Newstead is having a big birthday celebration.  Our exhibit will cover as many aspects of 
Newstead history as we can pack into three rooms.  It will open in April. 
 

Meanwhile, I’d like to thank everyone who came to see the Christmas Memories exhibit.  We had a good 
turnout, particularly during the “Light Up Akron” event and the Candlelight Tour event.  Many people 
took advantage and made a day of it on December 4th when both our buildings were open in the 
afternoon and evening.  I have dreams of making it even bigger next year, but we will see how it goes 
when I wake up! 
 

I would also like to thank publicly the following people who covered shifts when the museum was open, 
helped with aspects of the exhibit or loaned and/or donated items for the exhibit:  Bill and Michele 
Asmus, Kathryn Harrington, Laurel Jones, Barbara and Cortland Kopp, Gretchen Moore, Sue Nicholas, 
Kate Stapleton-Parzych, Donna Roehling, Marcia Tordy, Dave Wakeman, Nancy Eckerson, and Jean 
Wilson. 
 

It is really quite heartwarming to have the community support you when you do exhibits.  The enormous 
amount of response in toys being loaned made it a much better exhibit, and it was fun to play with a 
Barbie doll again! 
 

A very special thank you to Mary Beth Matthews’ First Grade Class, Chrischell Samolis’ Second Grade 
Class, and Gabrielle Foster’s Special Education Class/Grade K-2 for the paper chains they made for the 
KSM Christmas tree. Kudos to Marlene Gehl for organizing it.  They all truly made the tree into 
something extra special. 
 

I would also like to thank the local merchants who support NHS by selling merchandise:  Martin’s 
Mercantile and Market on Main.  It is good to have an outlet for merchandise in venues that have open 
hours when the museums are closed.  
 

In closing remember to look for our exhibit in April and all the wonderful things the bicentennial 
committee is planning.  It is going to be an event-packed agenda! 
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        Rich-Twinn Octagon House 

Kate Stapleton Parzych, Director 
 

                            Call for Docents and Student Docents for our 2023 Season 

Sunday March 12th 2pm - 4pm   Join us at the Octagon for an Open House -- a welcome 

back to our veteran docents, and a fond hello for anyone who is interested in sharing your 

love of the Octagon House with our visitors. A tour of the House with our new booklet starts 

at 2:30. Light refreshments will be served. 

FYI: Docents for the Rich-Twinn Octagon House can choose the dates they want - as few as 

once a season, or as many as every-other Sunday for the summer! All help for our tours is 

greatly appreciated. There’s no need to memorize the facts and stories of the House - there’s 

a booklet that every docent has available to them. 

The 2023 season runs April through October on the first and third Sundays, from 1pm - 

3pm. Special holiday hours during November and December will round out the year.  

Who can be a docent? Anyone in Western New York with an interest in local history, mid-

nineteenth century life, and/or an interest in architecture. Adults, as well as students (high 

school freshmen to seniors), are welcome. If you have questions about becoming a docent for 

the Octagon, please email Kate at Director       RTOH@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org 

 

 

 
 

 

Springtime Tea Party and Tour at The Octagon 

Sunday, April 30th 

2 seatings, 11am and 2pm 

Limited to 12 people per seating. 

Included will be a complete tour of the                                   

House, herbal and leaf teas with small                                    

bites (savory and sweet), a presentation of medicinal herbs in 

the Victorian kitchen garden by Graciel from The Soul In 

Bloom, and a discussion by living historian and dressmaker 

Anneliese Meck on the mid-nineteenth century outfit she will 

be wearing -- it will be a surprise to see what era she will 

choose to highlight for our event! Reservations and more 

information on this new event will be available at the beginning 

of April on our Facebook page and in the Akron Bugle.  

In the meantime, if you would like to contact Kate about this 

special fundraiser, please email her at                                    

Director RTOH@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org 

 

Updates continue at the 

Rich-Twinn Octagon 

House Museum 

The Gentleman’s 

Bedroom will be getting a 

much-needed fresh coat 

of paint and a new 

wallpaper frieze thanks in 

part to a memorial 

donation given 

specifically for this 

project. Laurie Stapleton 

Baldwin and Rita Diebold 

will begin the work this 

month, and the 

refurbished room will be 

ready in time for our 

tours in April. Thank you 

to Kevin Hickey who gave 

the funds in memory of 

his mother.    

  

 

 

mailto:Director%20%20%20%20%20%20%20RTOH@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org
mailto:Director%20%20%20%20%20%20%20RTOH@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org
mailto:Director%20%20%20%20%20%20%20RTOH@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org
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AMAZON SMILE 
 

The Amazon Smile program will be 
terminated in a few weeks.  The 
company noted that the program has 
not generated the impact it expected.  
Many thanks to all who participated in 
the past.  Your contributions were 
greatly appreciated. 

PROGRAMS 

Start the new year and Newstead’s 

Bicentennial year with a great 

presentation by Dennis Upton as  

“Joseph Ellicott.”  Joseph Ellicott was 

hired by the Holland Land Company in 

1797 to survey a huge tract of land in 

western New York. He laid out Batavia, 

the village of Buffalo and the little 

communities of Newstead, Clarence 

and Alden.  Join us at Newstead Town 

Hall on April 13 at 7:00 PM.  

The 2023 Program Brochure should be 

included in this newsletter.  Keep it as 

a handy reminder of upcoming 

programs. 

A Special Thank You to everyone who helped at the “Candlelight Evening at the Octagon” - it was so nice 

to have a Christmas celebration at the Octagon AND the Knight-Sutton Museum in 2022. (The Directors have already 
started planning our holiday events for this year!) 
 

Dale and Lois Kruschke donated our lovely fresh-cut concolor fir and cedar branches, Joann and Steven Lega donated 
fresh greens that decorated the doorways and rooms, the Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church choir sang songs of 
the season with Carol Weidman accompanying them on our 1870 pump organ, Graciel from The Soul In Bloom 
provided holiday teas and Anneliese Meck chatted with visitors wearing an 1850s fashion plate dress.  
 

On hand to greet our 130 visitors were Pat Pearce, Adam Burg, Marlene Gehl, Mary Sellers Hanley, Roxanne 
Rebmann, Kristen Skeet, Carolyn Finger, Joann Lega, Kimberley Burg, Rita and Larry Diebold, Carole Borchert, and 
Claudia Best. It was a lovely, joyful evening and I am grateful for all the participation and support of our community.  
 

Kate Stapleton Parzych, Director, Rich-Twinn Octagon 
House 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2023 CORPORATE 

SPONSORS!! 

We want to sincerely thank our corporate sponsors for 2023.  
Your support will help us maintain our two museums, the Rich-
Twinn Octagon House and the Knight Sutton Museum. 
(Members please mention a big “thank you” to these sponsors 
for their support if you should see them!) 
 

Jonathan Russell Level - $1000 and up 
Perry’s Ice Cream Co. Inc. 
Two Eagles Smokeshop/Joandy’s Place 
Ely S. Parker Level - $500 - $999 
I Squared R Element 
MGA Research Corporation 
Renn’s Auto Parts & Service, Inc. 
Signmatic Systems, Inc.  

Dennis Nolan Level - $250 - $499 
Brady Insurance Agency 
Fred E. Thomas Agency, Inc. 
Jendrowski Landscaping  

Jonathan Delano Level - $100 - $249 
Akron Animal Hospital, PC                  Akron Family Care 
Akron Family Dentistry                        Akron House of Spirits, Inc. 
Destroyer Park Golf                              Filtration Unlimited 
First Stop Realty LLC                             Kreher Farm Fresh Eggs 
Newstead Home Improvements, Inc. 
 

A Donation was also received from Guy’s Submarines 
 
 

It is not too late for your business to join this program - just go 
to our website: Newsteadhistoricalsociety.org and download the 
Corporate Sponsorship Application or contact Linda Capan at: 
membership@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org. 
 
 

 



 

SYMPATHY 

We are saddened to report the recent passing of: 
      Life Member, Faith Bassanello 
      Honorary Member, William Reber  
      Annual Member Allan Starkweather  
 

We extend our sincerest condolences to their family 
and friends. 
 

WELCOME to the following new ANNUAL 

members:  Joseph & Karyn Capan Family,  Kay Green, 
Drew & Andrea Langston,  Sara Larkin Family,  David & 
Rosalind Meegan, David Rebmann,  Kristen Skeet,  
Barbara Tomasi, and Dawn Whitbeck-Borchert Family 
 

THANK YOU to Akron Market on Main for your 

donation in honor of David Wakeman 
 

THANK YOU FOR MEMORIAL DONATIONS            

                     Given by – in Memory of: 
Nicholas & Elizabeth Abraham for  
     Dennis & Noreen Abraham 
Terry Abrams in memory of Corrine Becker 
John Ballow for Edward Ballow, former Newstead  
     Constable, Dog warden, and Newstead Court Baliff 
Charles F. Brown for Ellsworth & Gladys Brown 
Adam, Heather & Blair Burg for Douglas & Milicent Burg 
Joe & Linda Capan for Susan Mikula Campbell 
David & Karen DeYoung for Anthony “Tony” Soika 
Harold & Carolyn Finger for David J. Finger 
David & Patricia Gerstung for Sandra Gerstung 
Michael & Brenda Gerstung for Sandra Gerstung 
David Hofmeir for Eugene & Elaine Hofmeier 
Annette Komroy for Richard Komroy 
Nancy Konieczny for Ronald P. Konieczny  
    of J.L. McAndrew Funeral Home 
Cortland Kopp for Charles “Dutch” V. Kopp, Cortland &  
    Helen Tinkham 
John & Flora Leamer for Karen Staebell-Reardon-Juliano 
Anna Mae Makosy for Sandra Gerstung 
Frances Martiny for George & Clara Martiny 
Gretchen S. Moore for Sandra Gerstung 
Betty Muchow for Harry & Adrienne Schaller 
Brian & Jayne Perry for Bob & Gladys Litfin & Tom Perry 
Richard Rambach for Anna Marie Rambach 
Shirley Reber for Bill Reber 
Bill & Marge Rebovich for Matt & Anna Rebovich 
Philip & Arlene Richardson for their daughter,  Jane 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Colleen & Marty Salmon for Kathleen Sylor  
Sharon & Ronald Shimmel for Sandra Gerstung 
David Webster for Kelsey & Dorothy Webster 
Robert Webster for Kelsey & Dorothy Webster 
Dolores Whiting for Donald Whiting 
Michael & Marybeth Whiting for Donald J. Whiting, 
Donald Karcher and Jack Routledge 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR DONATIONS received from: 

Wendy Bergman, Sharon Beyer, Dr. Raymond & Virginia  
Burchell, James & Catherine Campbell,  Mark & Sharon 
Catalano, Albert Cheavacci, Richard & Joyce Christiana,  
County Line Stone,  Lorain Daniels, Veronica Daugherty,  
Peter Forrestel, Elaine Frey,  Ken & Ellen Frey,  Lawrence 
Geary & Margaret Weber, Charles George, Marion 
Green, Barbara Guancial,  Jacob Halleck, Brad & Gail 
Hellert, Thomas & Pam Herberling,  Dawn & Larry 
Izydorczak,  John & Paula Jendrowski,  Patricia Keppler,  
Martha Kroemer,  Nelson & Deborah Kuhn, John & Janis 
Lauridsen, Kathleen McLeod Lang,  Dean & Gretchen 
Moore, Murszewski Family, Elio P. Nanni,  John & Clara 
Noce,  Bob & Pam Overfield, Martha Parzych-Short, Carl 
& Julie Patterson,  Mary Printup,  Dennis & Collette 
Remington, Walter & Diane Rosonowski,  Mona 
Rudolph,  James & Mary Ann Schneider, Don & Mary 
Jane Shonn,  Zona Shreves,  Kristen Skeet, Robert Smith,  
Renny Staples, Allan Starkweather, Kim Stein, James 
Styn & Sandra Corrie-Styn,  Barbara Thoma, Barbara 
Tomasi, Dorothy Tyler,   Michael & Ann Vitale,  James 
Webster IV, Fred & Freda Weinreber,  Mark & Karen 
Wilson, Gene Wolak and Anthony Zola. 
 
Thank you to all who have renewed their memberships 
for 2023.  Renewal reminders have been mailed to 
those who have not renewed yet.  We will be updating 
our membership list in the near future, so please remit 
soon to continue to receive our newsletter. 
 

Memberships are always available.     

 
Check our website: newsteadhistoricalsociety.org  for 
membership information or email: 
membership@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org. 
Memorials and donations to the Society are always 
appreciated and can be made by mailing to: Newstead 
Historical Society, P. O. Box 222, Akron, NY 14001 
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MEMBERSHIP & DONATIONS 
 

Activity from Nov 1, 2022 – Jan 31, 2023 
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2023 NHS Executive Board 
 

President      Adam Burg   
Vice President      David Webster    
Treasurer      Patricia Pearce 

Recording Secretary     Rxanne Rebmann 
Membership Secretary                  Linda Capan  
 

Trustees 
 

 Trustees: 2021-2023_ _____     Trustees:  2022-2024              Trustees: 2023-2025_ 
Carolyn Finger     Kevin Hickey  Marlene Gehl 
Harold Finger       Jannette Potera  David Meegan 
John Potera     Marcia Tordy  Kristen Skeet 
      

Directors and Committees 
Museum Coordinator       
Rich-Twinn Octagon House Director     Kate Stapleton Parzych 
Knight-Sutton Museum Director      Pat Rodrigues 
Collections Manager      Jannette Potera 
Research & Design Team                      Laurel Jones & Marybeth Whiting 
Publicity                        Michele Asmus 
Website                                         Michele Asmus/Patty Buckley 
Sales      
Century Homes & Landmarks                      Pat Rodrigues 
Newsletter                                         Donald Holmes/Julie Brady 
Town and Village Historian                      Donald Holmes                                                                  
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Don’t forget that you can donate your refund to 
NHS when you return cans to the Bottle & Can 

Retrieval Centers at 52 Cedar St., Akron.  Just tell 
them when you drop off your cans. 

Thank you! 
 

RECIPE CORNER            Jannette Potera 
Here’s a recipe from The Akron Cookbook published by the Ladies Aid Society of First Methodist Episcopal 

Church, Akron, NY dated 1921.  This recipe is titled “Cracker Jack” submitted by Mrs. C. H. Twinn.   

 

For Newstead’s Bicentennial, here’s a recipe from American Domestic Cookery attributed to Maria Rundell 

and published in 1823.  The recipe is titled “Little white Cakes” and sounds like a nice cookie recipe. 

 

 NHS Website provides information about the                                    

society and a gallery of pictures about the 

Octagon House, Knight-Sutton displays, and 

Century Homes.  Check it out at 

www.newsteadhistoricalsociety.org 

E -MAIL NOTIFICATION AVAILABLE 
If you would like to receive notifications and 

information by e-mail, please email Linda Capan with 

NHS in the subject line to: 

membership@newsteadhistoricalsociety.org    Rest 

assured - You will not receive numerous messages; 

this is meant to be a convenience for those who 

would like it 

Disclaimer: I have not tested the recipes submitted for the Recipe Corner.  

They are given exactly as they appear in the cookbook in which they were 

originally published. 

 

http://www.newsteadhistoricalsociety.org/
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Newstead Historical Society 
P.O. Box 222 

Akron, New York   14001 

Office Phone:  716-542-7022 

Visit us on the Web: 

www.newsteadhistoricalsociety.org 
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